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SEDCATED TO THE HEATTH OF A11 CHIT D REN





 

Attendees via ZOOM: Andrea Tracy, Adrienne Carmack, Bobbi Johnson, Jim Jacobs, Wenda Saunders, Dee Kerry, Amanda Brownell, Faye DiBella, Isabel Safa O’Brien, Sarah Labonte, Victoria McCain, Deb Hagler
Guests: Becca Matusovich
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action Items

	Welcome and Introductions
	Introductions were made.

Andrea Tracy had sent an email regarding a learning collaborative on Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorder called Safest Choice. It starts in May and involves a once a month meeting on Mondays for the duration of one year. The vision of the collaborative is to have 10 practices that care for children and 10 practices that care for pregnant women, and to increase the knowledge around FASD of those that participate. Participants will come from New England and the upper Midwest states. Andrea would like to gauge interest so communication can continue. The group running the collaborative would accept this committee into the sessions given that we can spread information throughout Maine via the practices we work with. They need a minimum of 3 people from each practice, and a small stipend would be provided.

	The group will get back to Andrea with their interest level in participating in the learning collaborative.                                                


	OCFS Updates
	Adrienne Carmack provided OCFS updates.

· Work continues on the plan of safe care. Now that there is a full year of information, they will be pulling it together and seeing what has been learned. 
· The Help Me Grow initiative is about to be implemented; the kick off meeting took place earlier today. This initiative extends through age 8.
· A specialist is working on the issues of school-based health clinics and access to care for adolescents with substance use disorder. 
· In the area of child welfare, work continues on improving the system for comprehensive health assessments to make sure referrals are happening. They are working with 10 other states who are also focused on this issue. 
· Information is being distributed to resource parents and case workers regarding getting children in foster care vaccinated against COVID. Copies of the guidance that has been sent out can be found at https://www.maine.gov/dhhs/ocfs/ocfs-covid-response.
Bobbi Johnson provided OCFS updates.
· Work continues on the recommendations from Collaborative Safety and Casey Family Programs. One piece is to provide guidance to behavioral health providers, which they hope to get out by the end of the month. The goal is to build a strong partnership between behavioral health and child services.

· There are several bills before the legislature related to the work of OCFS. 
· They are planning to hire and prepare for implementing the collaborative safety model (Maine’s safety science review module). They are looking to implement and start doing reviews in March. A multidisciplinary team will be convened. Two and a half positions are assigned to this work. 
· They continue to look at medications for children in foster care; percentages as compared to the total MaineCare population, and how to strengthen practices around medications. Educating staff is a priority, as there are lots of new staff and a high number of vacancies.

	

	Oral Health
	Becca Matusovich, Executive Director of Partnership for Children’s Oral Health, was introduced and presented.
· Almost half of the children in Maine are not getting regular preventive dental care. Economics are very challenging and providers are in short supply. COVID has exacerbated existing challenges.

· The PCOH was created about 4 years ago. It involves collaborative work by many partners. The strategic priorities are to integrate oral health into primary and prenatal care, expand preventive care in school and community settings, and transform Maine’s oral health funders to serve all people in Maine.
· Work includes shoring up key elements of the current system, and taking steps toward the ultimate goal of all children getting prevention and treatment as needed. Large equity challenges exist for underserved populations. Children in foster care or touching the child welfare system are part of those populations.
· Challenges include getting and interpreting dental records, giving resource parents feasible recommendations, finding dental providers that take MaineCare, consistency in applying and documenting fluoride varnish/supplementation. There are also difficulties in tracking when preventive treatments happen.
· Some of the questions Becca would welcome further discussion about: 
· Given that most children at intake may be likely to have existing oral health issues, how can the comprehensive evaluation and recommendations best help resource parents/caseworkers/PCPs get children’s oral health stabilized and back on track (and what could be done at follow up appts)? 
· Ideas about potential solutions to the challenges? 
· Overlapping needs/opportunities for different underserved groups, i.e. foster care, behavioral health, developmental delays, special health needs? 
· What support would be most helpful for the clinics?
· Are there ways to get OH kits to the clinics to give out at intake? 
· Discussion occurred on partnering more with WIC. For example, juice contributes to oral health issues and to obesity. 

· There is a need for knowledge among primary care providers on fluoride sources.

· Oral health resources aren’t well deployed among dentists, PCPs, school resources, etc. 
· A common problem is that visits to biological parents often include sweets. This is a difficult issue to resolve. Suggestions included distribution of oral health kits and education about healthy snacks.
· Maine Dental Access Map can be found here: https://mainepcoh.org/covid19/map

	Becca will send a list of practices that participate in the From the First Tooth initiative.
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